## MIDDLETOWN PLANNING COMMISSION

Daryl Terrill – Chair (4/2020) Shayla Wharton – Vice Chair (04/2020)

Frank Meres (04/2020) Joan Roche (06/2018)

Mark Dalton (1/2022) Elizabeth Heishman (1/2021)

John Copeland (10/2020) Jeff Pennington – Council Liaison

## **Meeting Minutes**

(from meeting held January 29, 2018)

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. All members were present with the exception of Elizabeth Heishman.

There was no public comment.

The minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

There was no zoning report.

Jeff Pennington, Council Liaison, forwarded to the Town Council the Planning Commission's (PC) recommendations regarding the unused alley ways. The Town Council accepted the report with no comment.

Daryl Terrill reported that the Mayor was happy that we were preparing recommendations to present to the Town Council regarding economic development. There was some discussion among the Commissioners as to how we should proceed with this project. It was agreed that the PC would formalize some procedures at the February meeting.

Joan Roche reported on the project to restore the old slave cemetery on South Buckton Road. The cemetery was once part of Middletown before Interstate 81 was built. The brush has been cleared and the fence repaired. A group from LFCC is working on a plat of the graves. Many of the slaves buried there have been identified.

Any member wishing to take the planning commission certification course needs to contact the Town Manager before February 9, 2018.

Election of officers was held. Joan Roche recommended that the present officers remain in their positions. No other nominations were made. The PC unanimously elected Daryl Terrill as Chair and Shayla Wharton as Vice-Chair.

Shayla Wharton suggested we go to a digital recording for the meetings.

Shayla Wharton made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was approved.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm.